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The start of June marks the countdown to the end of the regular
academic year.  Some of you may be planning to take courses during
the summer, but others of you may not be sure what to do, especially
with all the uncertainty due to the COVID-19 pandemic.  We want to
provide you with some advice to help you consider all of your options
moving forward, especially suggestions for continuing to make
progress on your pre-health tracks.
 
Coursework:  Will online prerequisites be accepted by my
professional school?  
Just as in the past and with most issues pertaining to professional
school admissions requirements, schools are handling the impacts of
COVID-19 on their admissions policies and practices in their own ways.  
Some programs may accept prerequisites taken online and/or taken
as P/NP, while others may not.  Some programs are also accepting
prerequisite coursework that may have been taken online during
Spring 2020 and Summer 2020, while others are not.  And just as in
the past, we strongly encourage students to visit the websites of each
program they hope to apply to in order to be informed on each
program's admissions policies.
 
If at all possible, we encourage students to complete their prerequisite
and BCPM (Biology, Chemistry, Physics, an Math) courses in person
and for a letter grade to ensure they satisfy requirements for as many
programs as possible.
 
In-person Experiences during the Pandemic:  
We understand that many pre-health students were planning to gain
various in-person experiences this summer or even next fall. 
 Unfortunately, this may not be possible for many of you under the
current conditions.  Continued on page 2.
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related events and opportunities

both on and off campus by

following us on Facebook 
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Summer 2020 and Beyond

Appointments and

Drop ins

For drop ins, please text "L
and S Advising" to 805-585-

5821 during regularly
scheduled Pre-Health or Pre-

Law drop in hours and an
advisor will call you.

 
For appointments, use the

Letters and Science Advising
Appointment system to make

an appointment and select
"by phone".



 Begin researching professional schools you may want to apply to.  Create a spreadsheet to keep the
information organized.
If you have struggled academically, begin researching post-bacc programs.  See above.
Consider drafting your personal statement.  We have information and resources in the Application Info
section of our website to help you get started.  
Begin reading through the Anatomy of an Applicant Guide and filling in the Developmental Planning
Worksheets.  Note:  The information in the Guide is applicable across all health professions, not just
medicine!
Explore professional organizations associated with your intended career.  Links to these can be found
at the bottom of each Pre-Health Track on our website.

Continued from Page 1
 
In lieu of in-person experiences, here are some suggestions to continue to make headway on your pre-
health track.
1.

2.
3.

4.

5.

 
Fall 2020:
Like you, we are not sure what to expect next fall as decisions are being made and changes are being
considered on a daily basis.  As we learn more about what it will be like for all of us at UCSB in the future,
your pre-health advisors will be here to help you navigate your paths to becoming healthcare
professionals, whatever the circumstances might be.
 
We wish you all a safe, happy, and productive summer, and please feel free to reach out to us with your
questions.
 
Sincerely, 
 
UCSB Health Professions Advising Staff

Welcome!
We want to welcome our new 2020-2021 pre-health

peer advisors and office assistant!

Anna M.
Peer Advisor

Juliette R.
Peer Advisor

Sam A.
Office Assistant



Daniel Vu graduates this spring with his BS in Microbiology from UCSB. 
 For the past two years he worked as a Pre-Health Peer Advisor in the
College of Letters and Science.  Daniel plans to take one or two gap years
prior to applying to medical school.  We wish Daniel all the best as
pursues his dream of becoming a physician. 

I can’t believe it has already been four years. It felt like just yesterday, I was writing out a couple dozen ICE
tables and ending the evening with some late-night chicken patties at DLG. As miserable as it could be at
times, I will still miss the peaceful commute to PSB-N for evening labs and waking up at 8 am the next day
to attend a lecture on thermodynamics at the notorious chemistry building 1179. Even during the
toughest times and the dullest moments, there was something special about UCSB that kept me hopeful
and motivated. From the red-glistening sunsets on my trips back to IV to simply the "vibe" there was
always something that made me proud to be a pre-health Gaucho.
 
As a first generation college student, I had some Youtube induced expectations about what the pre-
health college life would be like. I wasn’t sure I was ready to grind out 40-50 hours of schoolwork a week
while being hunted down by peers that wanted to see me fail. Fortunately, only half of these expectations
were true. While the grind to succeed academically was just as rigorous as I had predicted, my peers
were just the opposite. In fact, they would be the ones to encourage and support me to put in the extra
hours I truly needed to excel. As much time as I spent grinding in the library alone, nothing compared to
having peers working alongside you while drinking Yerba Mates and snacking on some sour brite crawlers
late into the night. Appreciate these moments, they make studying memorable.
 
As for the prestigious and down-to-earth professors of the greatest school of all time, thank you for all
you have done, not just for me, but all my peers. I appreciate the challenging tests, and equally generous
curves. Thank you for reassuring me during office hours that the questions I thought I should have
already known the answer to were actually “good questions”. All of this preparation and support from
UCSB professors instilled the confidence I needed to excel on the dental admissions exam as well as later
supply me with the self-assurance that I could pivot to the medical track and find success there too. I
would have never thought that these highly-regarded professors would not only support me
academically, but also nurture my journey through college.  Therefore, I encourage students who have yet
to attend office hours and build strong relationships with their professors to know that your professors
genuinely care and want you to succeed. 
 
Would I choose UCSB again if I had the chance? Yes, without a doubt. There is nothing like spending
hours studying organic chemistry, taking a walk outside, and getting hit with a coastal breeze while
enjoying the spirit of a bustling IV community. 
 
Thank you, UCSB



As I reflect on my 4 years at UCSB as a pre-med student, I could not be happier about my
experience.  
 
As a wide-eyed freshman entering the large university, I primarily spent my first year on
campus building relationships and learning about the opportunities around me. It was evident
from day 1 that UCSB did not carry that fabled competitive nature that derails so many pre-
med students. Classes were challenging, yet not once did I feel that my fellow students were
working against me as they pursued their own medical careers. 
 
I moved to IV my second year and became a part of the one-of-a-kind community that makes
this place so special. It allowed me to perfectly balance my career aspirations and enjoy
myself. There is just this inherent laid back nature of Isla Vista that makes the bike home from
a night in the lib so refreshing. 
 
I hadn’t fully committed to the pre-med route until my third year when I started getting
involved in research, volunteering for Doctors Without Walls, and shadowing physicians.
Although I had more activities and responsibilities than my first two years, my junior and
senior years on Sabado and DP, respectively, were even better than my first half of college.
Not only had I fallen in love with IV, but opportunities and trips downtown expanded that love
to Santa Barbara as a whole. 
 
Attesting to the academics of the university, while studying for the MCAT in the summer after
my junior year, I finally realized why the school is ranked so highly. I was able to skim over
numerous concepts in the test prep books because of the strong background UCSB courses
gave me. 
 
More encouraged than ever, I believe UCSB has prepared me for a career in medicine more
than I could’ve imagined. Yet, and arguably the most important aspect, the school was able to
do so in such a way that I do not feel burned out as I begin my medical career. 
 
To the beautiful campus and people around me these past 4 years, THANK YOU!!

Ryan Rossi graduates this spring with his BS in Pharmacology
from UCSB.  For the past three years he worked as the Health
Professions Advising Office Assistant and is applying to medical
schools during the current cycle.  We wish Ryan all the best as
pursues his dream of becoming a physician.  
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Note: drop-in advising will take place on Tuesday & Wednesday afternoons from 1:00pm - 3:30pm

and on specific Fridays (See dates on calendar) from 9:00am - 11:30am!

Pre-Health Student Organizations Meeting Information

All UCSB student organization meetings will take place virtually.  Please
contact your organization for more information.
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Attention Students:  Due to
COVID-19, the INT 184PD Clinical

Shadowing course is on hold
until further notice.

 
We hope to be able to restart

the course for the Winter 2021
Quarter.

 
Please keep an eye on the Pre-

Health Enrichment Courses
section of our website and your

email for more information.

INT 184 PD: Clinical
Shadowing



Application Tips

Research ALL schools you plan on applying To!
 
Read and understand the Application Guide as if it is meant to prepare you for one of the
biggest tests of your life!
 
Know Your Deadlines
Allow yourself, your letter writers, and your transcripts plenty of time to be received and evaluated
by planning ahead!
 
Entering Grades and Assigning Course Classifications
+Order official transcripts from all colleges and universities attended (even if taken through dual
enrollment in high school), and use these to enter course info.
+Categorize courses based on the primary content of each course.  Not sure, contact the application
service. 
 
Personal Statement
+Yes, it will be difficult. 
+Follow the writing process and don't skip steps!
+Brainstorm, outline, draft, edit, revise, repeat until you're satisfied.
+Focus on presenting information about you and/or your journey that cannot be found elsewhere in
your application.
+Develop a working thesis statement and refine it as needed.
+KISS:  Keep It Simple Sweetie.  Don't try to bring too many different elements or experiences into
the essay. It isn't about describing everything that impacted you, even though many things may
have played a role in your decision to pursue your intended career.  
+Get feedback from a variety of people.
 
Work and Activities
Again, keep it simple.  For most, you'll have a topic sentence introducing the experience/activity,
you'll provide some detail, then you close by describing why the experience/activity was
valuable/beneficial to you.  This is mostly the same with the "Most Meaningful" experiences, only you
can provide more detail and insights with the extra characters available. 
 
Letters of Recommendation/Evaluation 
Try to get letters from people who can speak to different aspects of you as an applicant:  the
science/academic and healthcare side and the personal side: hobbies, non-medical work, non-
medical service, etc.



To: SBCH, GVCH &SYVCH Volunteers
From: Patricia Dooley, CAVS, Director of Volunteer Service
Date:March 16, 2020
Re: Volunteering at SBCH,GVCH, & SYVCH 
 
Your health is important to us. As of Sunday, March 15th Cottage Health has asked all
volunteers 65 or older to forgo their volunteer service based on the CDC guidelines and
the recommendation from the Governor of California.  
 
We encourage all volunteers to prioritize staying healthy. For some individuals this may
mean it is best not to serve in the hospitals until the current COVID-19 guidance
changes. 
 
We would like you to serve at your comfort level.  We understand if you choose to forgo
your volunteer service during this time. We will look forward to when you can return.
Please keep your shift lead/chairman and Volunteer Services informed of your status. 
 
For volunteers on duty, please be diligent with hand hygiene and sanitizing desks,
phones, toys and equipment. Please do not report for service if you are sick or
experiencing any flu-like symptoms, have been exposed to COVID-19, or have traveled
in the past 14 days to a country with ongoing community spread of the disease.  
 
Take steps to protect yourself:
 
-Wash your hands often.
-Cover your coughs and sneezes.
-Avoid touching your face.
-Stay home if you are sick.
-Clean and disinfect frequently touched surfaces.
 
We are thankful for your service and commitment as a volunteer, and we will keep you
informed of updates or changes. If you should have any questions or concerns, please
let us know.

Guidance from Cottage Hospital for
Volunteers





Give us your feedback!

UCSB Health Professions Advising would like your
feedback on the advising you receive and programs we
offer.  Share with us what you love and find beneficial

about Health Science Advising, and also let us know what
we can do better or what information you think would be

beneficial for yourself and other pre-health students at
UCSB!

Follow this link to complete the survey: 
https://forms.gle/DffDrnuXNzT4NoP57



From our Instagram & Facebook Posts



Attention!
 

Pre-Professional Advising
has gone remote.

 
 

Drop ins and appointments are still available!
 

For drop ins, please text "L and S Advising" to 805-585-5821
during regularly scheduled Pre-Health or Pre-Law drop in

hours and an advisor will call you.
 

For appointments, use the Letters and Science Advising
Appointment system to make an appointment and select

"by phone".
 

Zoom meetings and Google Hangouts are also available.
 

If you have a quick question:
 

For pre-health: please email prehealthinfo@ltsc.ucsb.edu
 

For pre-law: please email mmoran-lanier@ltsc.ucsb.edu
or call 805-893-5752



Time Management*
Fighting Procrastination*
Make a Study Plan*
Confronting Confusion*
Lecture Strategies*
Reading Efficiency*
Essay Exam Strategies
Multiple Choice Exams
Writing Papers
Citing Sources
Reading Comprehension
Focus
Motivation
Confidence
Performance Exams (New!)

Do you find yourself struggling in courses or want to
improve in skills vital for success in your studies and future

profession?

CLAS Academic Skills Workshops
for Pre-Health Students!

CLAS offers 90-minute sessions featuring specific
exercises designed to help students identify and

improve their academic skills!

http://clas.sa.ucsb.edu/enrollment-
schedules-overview/workshop-schedule

To find sessions
offered this quarter,
visit the link below or

navigate to the
"Academic Skills" page
under the "Services"

tab of the CLAS
website!

*= workshops we highly recommend 
for Pre-Health Students!



UCSB Professional and Continuing Education (PaCE) is
now offering Emergency Medical Technician (EMT)

Certification training on campus! Space is still available in
the Spring/Summer section. Students pursuing a higher

level of medical training such as RN, PA or MD can use this
certification and experience as an enhancement for the

competitive application process found in those
professions. The course will include clinical observations

in hospital and/or ambulance settings.

To Information, visit:
https://enroll.professional.ucsb.edu/search/publicCourseSear
chDetails.do?method=load&courseId=31276812

Please check PaCE's website for up-to-date info on
the Summer EMT Course.



Tired of sifting through
countless emails?
 
Stay up-to-date on     
 pre-health events and
info at and around UCSB
by following us on
Facebook and Instagram!

Questions? Email us at prehealthinfo@ucsb.edu

Facebook
UCSB Pre-Health Advising

Instagram
@ucsbprehealthadvising



https://ucsbprofessionalandcontinuingeducation.createse
nd1.com/t/r-l-jhcvhy-l-k/



Update your Pre-Professional Emphasis in
GOLD!

1. Login to GOLD.





Want to share your event with pre-health
students at UCSB?

The Health Professions Advising Newsletter will be
distributed on or before the 1st of each month during the
regular academic year.  
 
If an individual or organization has an event taking place or
information that would be of interest to pre-health students
at UCSB, then please send an email, preferably with a flyer
(PNG or JPG file formats), to prehealthinfo@ucsb.edu. 
 Information should be submitted at least two weeks prior
to the start of the month in which the event is to take place
or in which the information being shared is relevant.
  
Flyers and event information submitted during the week
prior to the start of the upcoming month are not guaranteed
to be included in the newsletter for the upcoming month. 
 Requests that do not have a flyer will be distributed using
plain text.
 
Please direct questions to prehealthinfo@ucsb.edu.
 
Thank You!


